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This year proved to be a triumphant one for CJLO. The 
station once again benefited from a dedicated staff that 
constantly works to make this a unique environment 
that caters original content to the local community. They 
achieved that by making sure there’s something for every-
one who tunes in to CJLO 1690 AM.

At the operational level, the staff and executives at CJLO 
have worked hard to provide listeners with diverse and 
new programming, while the volunteers have expressed 
their love for the station by helping staff at homebase 
and at the numerous events that took place throughout 
the year. Some of my most memorable highlights include: 
the annual Funding Drive’s massive success that permit-
ted the station to purchase new equipment and start new 
projects; the station peaking at number 3 on the top 10 

list of radio stations on Cult MTL’s Best Of and of course the formation of the 
Women’s Collective, which further solidifies CJLO’s reputation as a place that 
promotes diversity and social inclusion. 

Led by our great station manager Michal Langiewicz, the staff has experienced 
a few turnovers, most notably in the executive team. The departure of longtime 
head music director Omar Husain later in the year was marked by a strong 
sense of recognition of his work and dedication to CJLO throughout the years. 
He leaves behind wisdom and a solid framework that shall be strengthened in 
the years to come. Zach Carriere, his successor, joins us in a new chapter of 
CJLO that is bound to be exciting and filled with positive changes. 

At the strategic level, the CSBC strived to maintain its role as an advisory board 
for the rest of the CJLO team. We started a list of priorities and held several dis-
cussions with staff members to build a vision where CJLO will be able to remain 
a competitive campus radio station and most importantly, evolve into a better 
version of itself. Some of the key actions that are already underway include 
revamping the CJLO website, which will give the station a fresh look, and the 
announcement of a formal collaboration with CUTV Montreal, which will merge 
mutual projects that involve radio and television broadcasting. 

While this past year was met with many successes, there is still a lot of work 
ahead of us. With the station’s 20th anniversary just around the corner, this will 
be a great opportunity to rise to the occasion and plan for a future filled with 
new projects and milestones. That said, none of this would be possible without 
staff, volunteers, and my fellow board members who give a lot of their time to 
ensure that the station keeps growing. I thank you all for your dedication and 
support to CJLO—your love for campus radio makes being here worthwhile and 
I’m confident that together we can build a CJLO that does justice to its past 
while embracing the trends of tomorrow. 2018, here we come!
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To echo the words of our President, Genaro Peña Cruz, 2017 proved 
to be triumphant for CJLO. After a challenging year of departures and 
restructuring, a new team of heroes dove head-first into the universe 
of community radio and succeeded with flying colours! With our 20th 
anniversary on the horizon, our sights are set on the future – the future 
of radio and most importantly, the future of CJLO in a rapidly expanding 
information age. 

While there were many causes for celebration over the course of the 
year, we began 2017 by picking up three victories in Cult MTL’s annual 
Best of Montreal Annual Readers’ Poll – Ashes to Ashes and The Pressure 
Drop landed at #4 and #10 in the Best Radio Show category, while CJLO 
was voted #3 Best Radio Station in Montreal, just behind CHOM 97.7 
FM and our friends at CKUT 90.3 FM. I’d like to take a moment to thank 
everyone who voted for CJLO and helped push our station up five spots 
in the standings! 

With the wind at our backs, we set our sights on the year ahead; as a 
station with a rich history of community involvement, our team made a commitment to extend 
our efforts in supporting local initiatives, artists and communities. To be specific, CJLO hosted 
over fifty events including concerts, workshops, gatherings and of course, our annual Funding 
Drive which brought in a whopping $11,422 dollars! A mighty team effort across our entire 
membership—way to go CJLO! 

Under the guidance of our Program Director, Allison O’Reilly, our programming underwent 
a major transformation that saw our student involvement increase by 20 percent! From talk 
to music, more and more students are looking towards community radio as an outlet – an 
encouraging sign in a time where global media markets are dominated by commercial stations 
and corporate interests. From discussions about mental health and social issues to spotlighting 
our local arts and culture community, our DJs make us so proud, each and every day. 

And so now, with two decades under our dial, it’s time to celebrate! We’ve come a long way in 
the last twenty years and now that the foundation has been set, we’re looking towards bigger 
and brighter goals. With the support of the community and increased fundraising efforts, we 
are looking into the feasibility of two major initiatives: moving our station downtown to the Sir 
George Williams campus and reapplying for an FM license. Through our twentieth anniversary 
campaign, we hope to increase support from our listeners, community and Concordia University 
to help achieve our goals and that’s where you can help. 

Starting in April 2018, CJLO will be commemorating our station’s history with special 
programming, workshops, concerts and parties of all kinds! By volunteering, attending 
and supporting these events or by donating directly to the station, you, the listener play a 
fundamental role in the growth of community radio – a place where all kinds of folks can 
converge, inspire one another and grow together all for the love of broadcasting. 

For now, keep your ears to the ground for our upcoming special programming and events! 
If this past year has been any indication, CJLO is bound for greatness. Thank you all for your 
continued support! 
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The Concordia Student Broadcasting Corporation 
finished the 2016-2017 financial year with a small 
surplus ($7 652).  The larger portion of the surplus 
recorded in the financial statements ($57 652) is the 
result of accounting error from a previous year due 
to the change in the accounting system of Concordia 
University where an amount of $50,000 was not 
properly recorded as due from the University to the 
CSBC.  The financial reserve is in line with our long term 
financial policy of a contingency reserve equivalent to 
one year of operating budget. 
 
We are looking, in the next couple of years, to maintain 
our financial position, and at options to build the 
station’s recurring revenues in order to expand our 
operations. 

We would like to thank the volunteers, employees and 
management who work long hours building our radio 
station year after year and make CJLO a happening at 
Concordia!
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(Full financial statements will be made available on request.)




















